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Welcome to 


Year 2





Dear parent, 


I hope you have had a lovely summer holiday and I would like to welcome you to Year 2. The children have settled in really well and have already impressed me with their independence and great behaviour. Miss Culverhouse is our classroom assistant and she has been enjoying getting to know the children. We look forward to getting to know you and your child. If you need to get in touch with me please either catch me at the end of the day or email me. 


Many thanks Mrs Welsh                 � HYPERLINK "mailto:twelsh@vinetree.org.uk" �twelsh@vinetree.org.uk�











English This half term the children are working on a fiction book called ‘The Secret of Black Rock’ and a non-fiction book called ‘Big Book of Blue’. They are practising writing in full sentences independently and learning to add adjectives to their writing. The children are also focusing on producing neat writing of a similar letter size with tall capital letters.


Maths The children are continuing to practise their quick recall of number bonds within ten and are learning more about place value with numbers up to 50 and onto 100. I have added two games to the homework grid that can be played online to support your child’s learning at school. We will continue to encourage the children to play on Numbots as this really helps with increasing your child’s speed of mental arithmetic.


Learning Challenge


In this half term’s geography unit the children will be learning about ‘Airports and train stations’.


Science


Our science topic for this half term is called ‘Why is it important to keep our bodies healthy?’








Reading 


Every Thursday your child will be given three different reading books and a reading diary to record their reading. The books will be changed on a Thursday only so you only need to send your child’s reading bag in once a week, every Thursday. Please see the sheet stapled inside your child’s reading record for lots more information about the best way to read at home.


Homework


Reading – please read at least 3 times a week for approx. 10 minutes each read and sign their reading record.


Spelling – games will be set on Edshed.com (Spellingshed) These games practise the spelling pattern taught every Monday. 


Mental maths - Numbots is a great online game to practise mental maths skills. We recommend that children play on Numbots and Spellingshed for 20 -30 minutes a week to increase the speed of their mental maths skills and spelling ability.








Passwords


Please see letter attached with both passwords for your child. – Numbots and Edshed. Passwords are also on the inside back cover of your child’s reading record.








Water Bottles


Please send your child to school with a named drinks bottle so they can have a drink of water anytime during the day. 





Uniform


Please write your child’s name in all jumpers, cardigans, PE jumpers and hoodies. Please send your child to school with a jumper and a coat every day. Thank you





Dates to remember





Friday 24th October – Finish for half term holiday.


Monday 3rd November – INSET


Tuesday 4th November – Back to school

















General Reminders


The children will be doing PE on Wednesdays and Thursdays. Please ensure your child comes to school wearing their PE kit on these two days and that all items are clearly labelled especially jumpers and hoodies.


Any letters or reply slips, which need to be returned, can either be handed in at the office or be given to myself.


Reading books are only changed on a Thursday. It is a big job to get all the books sorted and we set special time aside on a Thursday to allow the children to choose their own books.








